Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

We have had a busy summer and God has continued to bless. We had a young man from our home church come and visit us for three weeks. What a blessing to have an extra set of hands for the work of the ministry. While he was here, we started remodeling our Sunday School rooms. We have many needed projects, but often lack the materials to finish them. We have most of the wood to make all new pews (because termites have eaten our old ones) but continue to wait for the rest of the wood to come in. After we finish the Sunday School rooms, our plans are to build a baptistery! We have been using Calvary's between services on Sunday.

A young lady that comes to Calvary asked Pastor Henry and me to have some pre-marriage counseling with her and her fiancé. During our first meeting, we asked about their eternity. She had a salvation testimony, but Arnold told us he was going to Heaven because he was a baptized member of the national church. We were able to spend the next hour explaining the Gospel and Arnold listened. He has come to a few of Calvary's service since then but has yet to accept Christ. Please pray for Arnold and his salvation.

Update on some of our other prayer requests: God has given us two opportunities to speak with Sam about his salvation. Sin in his life is the only thing holding him back from making a decision, so please continue to pray. Albert has been in church about once a week for the past two months, and we praise the Lord for that. God has sent us many new young men. Please put Prince and Palmer on your prayer list as they have been coming faithfully on Sundays and inviting their friends to come and visit as well. Our family and our church have had a lot of sicknesses the past couple of weeks as well. Please pray for us!

Another exciting thing this summer was our VBS. The youth from Malem came to help us, and God blessed. We went to every house in Tafunsak and part of Lelu inviting the children out. We had our highest number of kids ever, and this has boosted our Sunday School and Wednesday night Bible classes. Malem also had a great VBS and averaged over 100 kids a night. They have not only had new children, but three new families have visited because of it. Also, Calvary has seen several ladies accept Christ as Saviour this summer. One of them could not sleep after hearing Pastor Henry's message and accepted Christ the next day.

Thank you for your prayers and support! Another praise is that our church was able to purchase a van as we have more people needing a ride! It should arrive in September.

Until He Comes,

Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter

P.O. Box 697 Kosrae, FM 96944 danielfetter5@hotmail.com

> Sent by: First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

P.O. Box 697 Daniel, Megan, Emily & Lauren

Missionaries to M

Micronesia

Serving with WWNTBM P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086, www.wwntbm.com